
FEDERAL PRESIDENTIAL PRIMARY ELECTION 

Date: Tuesday, January 23, 2024 

Time and Place:  Voting is on the top floor of Dublin Town Hall From 8:00 am to 
7:00 pm 

ELECTIONS  

Election dates are posted at the Dublin Post Office and at the Town Hall. Look for more 
information about elections in the Dublin Advocate or on the Secretary of State’s 
website, www.sos.nh.gov.   

In Dublin, the polls, on the top floor of the Town Hall, open at 8:00 am and close at 7:00 
pm. Before you vote, you will be asked for a piece of photo identification., e.g. a driver's 
license or non-driver photo ID from any state.  

REGISTERING TO VOTE 

Residents of Dublin may register to vote during regular business hours at the Town 
Clerk’s office or with the Supervisors of the Checklist at their scheduled meetings.  The 
Supervisors' meetings are posted on www.townofdublin.org and at the Dublin Post 
Office.  

PLEASE NOTE:  Voter registration will be closed from the end of the Supervisors' 
session on January 16th until Election Day, January 23rd.  

You may register to vote on election day at the polling place. Registrants must provide 
proof of identity with a photo ID (e.g., a driver's license or non-driver photo ID from 
any state, a photo ID from a NH educational institution, a passport or passcard), 

citizenship (e.g., passport or passcard, birth certificate, or naturalization papers. Note: 

A New Hampshire Real ID compliant driver's license is NOT proof of U.S. 
Citizenship), age (e.g., driver's license or passport), and domicile (e.g., electric bill, 
tax bill). 

ABSENTEE BALLOTS 

If you will be out of the country on Election Day and would like to vote, please call the 
Town Clerk’s office at (603) 563-8859 ext 3, or email us at townclerk@townofdublin.org 
for more information.  

If you are not out of the country but cannot get to the polling place on voting day, you 
may be eligible to vote by absentee ballot. New Hampshire law requires that you vote in 
person at the polling place for your town unless you declare one of the following 
absences:  



 You will be absent on the day of the election from the town where you are 
domiciled; 

 You cannot appear in public on Election Day because of observance of a 
religious commitment;  

 You are unable to vote in person due to a disability; or,  

 You cannot appear at anytime during polling hours at your polling place 
because an employment obligation requires you to remain physically at 
work or to be in transit to or from work from the time the polls open until 
after the time the polls close.  

You can get the application for an absentee ballot from the Town Clerk’s office, from the 
town’s website, or you can print one from the NH Secretary of State’s website, 
https://sos.nh.gov. 

If you are eligible to vote by absentee ballot, once we have the ballots available and you 
have filled out the application, you can make an appointment to come and fill out your 
absentee ballot during the Town Clerk’s business hours before Election Day, or you can 
fill it out at home. If you want to have the ballot mailed to you and/or you will be mailing 
it back, please allow plenty of time for it to get back to the Town Clerk by Election Day. 
If you will not be returning your absentee ballot by mail, it must be returned in person 
by 5:00 on the day before the election, or by a parent, spouse, sibling, or child by the 
day of the election. The Town Clerk’s office will only be available until 5:00 on the day 
before the election (which will be a Monday) and will be closed on the day of the 
election.  

Absentee Ballot Search  

You can click the following link to look up information on the processing of your 
absentee ballot:  

https://app.sos.nh.gov  

If you are not eligible to vote by absentee ballot, please do vote in person on Election 
Day at our polling place on the top floor of the Town Hall. The Town Clerk and several 
other election officials will be available if you have any questions about the election.  

 


